Hackney Wick and Fish Island Cultural Interest Group #2
Minutes of the meeting held Friday 13th January 2012
“Helping to establish a permanent, sustainable, creative community in Hackney Wick.'

Core members in attendance:

(WC) William Chamberlain - (Chair)

(TS) Tom Seaton – Counter Cafe
(DE) Daren Ellis – See Studios
(GT) Gavin Turk

(R) Rebecca Whyte – Stour Space
(EE) Esther Everett – OPLC
(IF) Ian Freshwater – LB Hackney

Co-optees:

(CE) Caitlin Elster – MuF architecture

(TL)Thomas Lindter – Floating Forest
(LH) Leon Herbert – CR8 Lifestyle Centre (Old Baths, Eastway)
 (LML) Laura May Lewis – Hackney Wicked
(AN) Abbas Nokhasteh - Openvizor

(N) Bean - Performance Space

(N) Neal – Stour Space

Agencies and authorities:

 (SW) Simone Williams - LBTH
(MB) Mark Blackwell – British Waterways
 (PN) Paolo Nistri - OPLC
(IP) Isabel Perry - OPLC

(AD) Anna Doyle – CREATE

i) William welcomed everyone and took introductions.
ii) Details of focussed governance session – 09/12/11
WC outlined that at a special meeting of the 9th of December 9th 2011, a more organised structure was decided for the future of the Cultural Interest Group. The outcome of this meeting has been to invite a number of core representatives that are active in Hackney Wick within the CCI sector to become a designated rep for their area of specialism or interest. This thus helps to ensure that there is both a core group who attends every meeting and that there is continuity; allowing the sector to be more pro-active than before. 
Reps are as follows:

William Chamberlain - Chair
Tracie Trimmer – Community rep
Rebecca Whyte – Studios rep
Jay Miller – Theatre and performance rep
Tom Seaton – Cafes and Restaurants rep
Gavin Turk – Local artists rep
Daren Ellis – Business and Communications rep
Peter Coleman – Waterways rep
Douglas Thackaway – Venues rep
Ian Freshwater – Local Authorities

Esther Everett - OPLC
ACTION – Terms of Reference, a list of core aims or a CIG Constitution will be drafted and disseminated for comment at a future meeting.
iii) Paolo Nistri – Olympic Park Legacy Company opportunities. 

PN introduced himself and outlined that within the OPLC regeneration team, he is concentrated on socio-economics post Games. The first strand of this work is focussed on legacy outcomes for people – specifically, benefits from education, training and employment opps. The second strand focuses on the key role that local SMEs can play to help ensure access to contract opportunities with core legacy contractors.
We all acknowledge that the economic climate is difficult and there are now tighter purse strings – this means the need for a new, innovative and alternative approach to ensuring community engagement and input. All OPLC workstreams now need to build in community plans in to core contracts i.e in return for a commercial contract on the Park, key suppliers will have to work in partnership to deliver pledges -  for example a commitment to local people within the workforce, a commitment to apprenticeships and internships, a commitment to work on local community projects or with community organisations or a commitment to open up contract opportunities to local firms and open up your supply chain to the local existing business base.

If we were to speak to host borough businesses, there may be a consensus that the 2012 Games to date may not have delivered the business opportunities that they may have expected. OPLC are conscious of that and are trying to develop a work programme that addresses this; that opportunities created are cascaded, with a particular focus on Host Borough businesses. 

One of things now being undertaken is the development of a ‘Welcome Pack’; a resource that supports contractors to deliver on local benefits – citing case studies, and relevant local support services. This will emerge within the next month or so.
Secondly, engagement can begin with ‘Business 2 Business’ – they have been contracted as the OPLC’s delivery partner to undertake all of the face-to-face work with the contractors who will come to work on the park, mapping out supply chain opportunities and to promote this. 

Lastly, there will be the development of a number of supply chain directories that outline, sector by sector, local resource for major park contractors that can engage you and deliver against this. Not only for core contractors, it will act as a promotional tool for Host Borough SME services.
IF questioned the viability of this for very small SMEs, especially in light of ODA achievements.

PN responded that it will be a longer and more careful process; utilising previous experience and lessons learnt. We must remember that the ODA was very construction focussed; legacy will have a broader sectoral focus.

Competefor will not be the only way of accessing contracts – our B2B contract will enshrine this. Clive Little, head of OPLC events, could be a key future link for this group. A workstream is also to be developed to see what opportunities could be developed, with Arts and Culture seen as a key means of animation for the Park post Games.

SRW: Where could we go to look at available tenders?

PN: Nowhere as yet but we will be working to make this a reality but to be decided as yet.
RW: Competefor is a real challenge; the need for quality assurance etc. Might miss local Arts and Events people altogether!
PN: Acknowledged. OPLC are looking at other ways to promote contracts. This will be a task for B2B and for discussion with LA economic development teams.

IF: Could collectives or consortiums of business bid? Also, it will be good to test if interim uses go through this route?

PN: TBC

WC commented that a directory as a promotional tool would be welcomed here in HWFI – sometimes sources and services are quite hidden behind closed doors!

PN replied that this is one of the keys aims of their work.

EE added the work undertaken by MuF locally on the ‘Made in’ directory of local Wick services would be incorporated; a lot of the baseline work has already happened.

CE added that the directory had now been digitalised courtesy of Stadium Creative here in Stour Space incorporating four main sections – a core directory, procurement details, influence i.e access to planning portals for new developments business and presence ie how to set up on CompeteFor.
The online site will be informal – similar to the Yellow Pages but then there are more formal paths such as CompeteFor. It is a pilot but, if successful, could perhaps roll out across Olympic Fringe and Host Boroughs.

There has been and will be active engagement to get individual practitioners signed up (i.e with studio providers) – the pilot will launch then it is individual choice if people wish to sign up.

The end user will be public sector authorities who are in a position to promote contracts and private developers so they are aware who to consult and engage with – the challenge for this group is to take it on or not. MuF are contracted to deliver until March 31st 2012 but are open for ideas for marketing? Social networks? Local word-of-mouth? Events?
WC: If it could act as a local Yellow Pages; both for promotion of contract opportunities but also for internal cross referencing for Wick businesses and residents then we would all agree that would be really useful.

EE: When it goes live, launch could incorporate explanation and show of the portal and printed material for further promotion.
Regards the White Building, protracted contractual and tenancy matters have held it up but SPACE and contractors are now on site; now aiming for May opening. This will also incorporate opening up the canalside for a more public space.

MuF also highlighted and outlined details of their ongoing public realm works for the area to be delivered at Mabley Green and the Eastway flyovers, Wansbeck Road, the rear of Gainsborough School and the Queens Yard White Building, Wick Green opposite St Marys and Dace Road in 2012. 
ACTION – WC recommended meeting between Paolo and LCF re Wick Community Centre future. 

ACTION – PN to meet with CE/MuF re ‘Made-in directory’.
ACTION – WC land-use conversation with Steve Oakes (LTGDC) forthcoming. This will also address HWFI CIG design input opportunities into LTGDC Hub. Members to contact WC re attendance at this meeting.

ACTION – DE to help promote the Made-In portal and list via the next edition of the Hackney Wick newspaper.

ACTION – Re Canalside lighting: joint work needed with associated landowners to get permissions for lighting at top of Third Party walls.
i) IF to lobby LOCOG and JLARS for temporary support.

ii) WC to broach subject with Stuart Schwartz and discuss further with MB; LML to identify Wicked lighting artist

iii) CIG members to draft joint letter to Bow East Cllrs?

ACTION – IF to chase whereabouts of community noticeboard previously outside Hackney Pearl.
iv) Fish Island AAP:
SW outlined, following consultation last summer, the AAP has been updated to reflect the collation of comments and representation at that stage. The next stage is final consultation (‘test fo soundness’) of the last version before submission to Secretary of State. This begins on the 24th Jan. From hereon, the document will have planning weight.
To update, it incorporates a more relaxed approach to development but actively highlights creative uses and artists studios and helps to map out the shape and size of viable studios.  This test of soundness will last for a period of 6 weeks into March.
LBTH welcome feedback – particularly on the annex that outlines what is needed for effective artists’ studios. This will be supplementary to the policy but will push developers to consider local needs. 

EE: Outlined that Stock Woolstencroft are a firm of architects representing major landholders and that they are keen to engage with this group to understand the sector’s requirements, the make of the area and local businesses. 3 or 4 people are now needed to represent this group and this area at a workshop in the next two or three weeks?
IF: The existing local artists manifesto, compiled last year, could be your baseline? As a starting point for discussion with developers you could use it to meet them in the middle?
ACTION – SW to forward consultation link to WC for dissemination to CIG. Opportunity for face to face discussion at Bow IDEAs Store (date TBC)

ACTION – Planning and Design sub-committee to be established, alongside Esther, incorporating members: Daren Ellis, Gavin Turk, Tom Seaton. Initial meeting to focus on Stock Woolstencroft plans.

ACTION – WC to discuss CIG input into design and delivery of LTGDC hub scheme with Steve Oakes.
v) Anna Doyle – CREATE 2012
This year’s festival will run from the 21st June until the 21st July. There is an open call out now for involvement. This will involve support to arts events via promotion and marketing. February / March will see an announcement as to the annual Bank of America Award.
In addition CREATE are working with a Stratford based company called New direction on a project called CREATE jobs. This was piloted last summer and looks to help young people get access and experience in the creative sector. Last year saw roles with the Barbican, English National Opera and the annual CREATE festival.
WC: will there be co-ordinated Wick events as part of CREATE 2012?
LML: There will not be a full Wicked Festival weekend this year as it is proving to be too much money and too many hurdles around licensing and the larger capacity we now attract. Instead, there will be a focus on 4 or 5 roaming open events throughout the year i.e the last weekend in July will still see an exhibition event and a brochure compiled.

ACTION: AD to send details of the open call for involvement in CREATE 2012.  Deadline is the 29th February anna@createlondon.org 
vi) Leon Herbert – CREATE Lifestyle Centre (Previous Wick Community Centre)
The London Coaching Foundation http://www.londoncoaching.org/ have signed a tenancy with the Council for use of the Wick Community Centre at the old Baths on Eastway. They are looking to brand it as the CREATE Lifestyle Centre; Media, Art, Film and Sport are the key focus of this.

LCF are undertaking works now with a view to an opening on the 12th February. That day will see a focus on a ‘give and take’ day in association with Family Mosiac aligned with a timebank project.
Games-time will have to see a corporate uplift for the long term funding of the venue but we are looking for tenants and community uses in the meantime; LCF are definitely looking for artists and others who can make use of the space, as studios or for exhibitions, before the Games.

ACTION – LF to supply further information as to activities, studio possibilities and details of any open day. lherbert@londoncoaching.org 
vii) AOB:
ACTIONS:

Next meeting – Jim Previtt to be invited to discuss White Building

Next meeting – to invite Lance Forman to discuss both Games-time and post Games proposals at Forman’s vacant site.

viii) Next date and venue:
CIG meetings are now monthly, on the second Friday morning of the month. The next date is Friday 10th February.
The next venue was suggested as Forman, if agreeable to Lance Forman.
Otherwise, LCF would be more than happy to accommodate at the new CR8 Centre (Former Wick Community Centre, Old Baths, 80 Eastway, E9)

